MINUTES OF THE MEETING
For the Worland Recreation District Board
HELD March 14th, 2024

	A meeting of the Worland Recreation District Board was held March 14th at the Worland Community Center Complex, Worland, and Washakie County, Wyoming at 12:00 p.m. Present at the meeting were Steve Hunt, Charlie Cauffman, Nick Kruger, Carol Grosch and Matt Schneider. Ron Overcast was absent.
A motion was made (Charlie), seconded (Carol) and unanimously carried to approve the minutes for February 8th, 2024 meeting.
Old Business
· Lights-Ben and Nick went down to have some branches taken down off of some trees.  Nick got the bill for the tree trimming; Steve got the light bulb bill.  
· No new news on the funding for the light poles.  Nick has $200,000 with funding from the city that he needs to use by December.
· 8-hour fraud training, Charlie said that it is offered on the state website. 
Commissioners Reports:
· Steve- Spring soccer-up to 190 kids, keep coming in, in the middle of looking for coaches and completing teams. Had 15 online submissions for soccer, went really smooth, need to add a few things next time, but overall went really well.  Steve read a message from April Bradshaw with the traveling soccer league, would like to see if Ben could get lines made on fields and smaller goals, etc. Talking to Kara about baseball, still trying to decide what to do.
· Matt- no report
· Charlie- getting spring sports under way.  44 in boys’ soccer, mid-thirties for girls’ soccer, track is going on too, have a strong girls track team.  Gun free zones, in the legislative meeting, need to talk to the governor about how that is going to take effect.   
· Nick-the lack of moisture with grass is already starting to affect us this year, the golf course is already pumping water onto the greens.  The ditch will be burned this coming weekend and the water will be running in it by the beginning of April.  They are five weeks ahead of schedule compared to last year.  Have a part time person coming in to help with fields.  Pickleball came to the city and now have a way to move forward with making courts.  Newell Seargent foundation has expressed interest in helping with Pickleball and Baseball.  All the leftover cement that the city had left, Nick had crushed, there was almost 18,000 yards.  His goal with that concrete is after baseball season, redoing the middle parking lot of Newell Seargent Park.  Moving the High School to field 2, Ben said that if that’s the case then the dugouts need to be redone.
· Carol- nothing new yet.

New Business
· No new business
Treasures Report: 
· Mill leavy was $25,000, total income for the month was $26,500, total expenditures 9,000, year to date $155,000 for income, $99,00 expenses with net income.
A motion was made (Carol), seconded (Steve) and unanimously carried to approve the treasures report and pay the bills per meeting and email votes.
The next meeting of the Board is set for April 11th, 2024 at 11:30am.
There being no further business, the meeting was completed.

Submitted:
__________________________                                                          ____________________________
Matt Schneider, President
